Safeguarding Adults Partnership Board 

Monday 7th December 2011
Action Sheet

	
	ACTION
	OFFICER



	1.
	Voluntary sector colleagues had requested training for trustees as part of their Induction

Nancy to produce a proposed training specification

	Nancy


	2.
	Circulate the Chief Executive’s announcement of Camden and Islington

	Carol

	3.
	Carol to develop the criteria and job profile for the chair and vice chair.
NB: Board members will be invited to put their names forward to take on the role of vice chair once the job profile is completed. 


	Carol

	4.
	Carol will send each sub group the relevant parts of the Quality Audit Report for their feedback on their actions.

	Carol

	  5.
	Carol to review the subgroups and bring back proposals for merging some.


	Carol

	6.
	Stephanie Scoffield And Val to produce business case for what is needed around training and development for safeguarding. Members are asked to feed back their organisations requirements and potential contributions/suggestions to Val. 

	Stephanie and 
Val

	7.
	Lorraine would add text to explain the data and trends emerging and the action being taken to update data for future reports
	Lorraine

	8.
	Jo to send Carol information on cases they have referred to see why these have not been recorded.  Lorraine to investigate and report back. 

	Jo/Lorraine

	9.
	Carol and Terry to plan the joint meeting of the Children and Adult Safeguarding Boards for March 2011. 

	Carol/Terry

	10.
	Discussion on ‘Community Intelligence – gathering information from the fire/community safety services and managing referrals through WISH Plus’ 

This item to be deferred to the next meeting in March
	Tom Preest and Mark Hazelton 

	11. 
	Reshma to investigate booking St Pancras for future meetings of the SAPB. 

	Reshma 


Minutes


	Date and Time of meeting 
	 Tuesday 7th  December 2010

10am to 12pm 


	
	Conference Room
St Pancras Hospital


	People present

	Names Present at Meeting 
	Role and organisation
	Contact details

	Lyn Romeo  
	Assistant Director Adult Social Care
	0207 974 1441

	Eamon Greville
	Safeguarding Adults ( Adult Protection) Co Coordinator
	0207 974 2932

	Val Evans
	Head of Safeguarding and Care Practice Development 
	0207 974 2964

	Carol O’Brien
	Safeguarding Development Officer – Camden Council
	0207 974 2900 

	Colin Plant 
	Borough Director – Mental Health Foundation Trust
	0203 317 3582

	Peter Davey
	Safeguarding Engagement Group 
	

	Jenny Alphonse
	Camden Crossroads – Voluntary Sector 


	0207485 7416

	Anju Bhatt 
	Camden Black and Minority Ethnic Alliance – Voluntary Sector 
	020 7388 6030

	Jo Holloway
	Vol Sector Rep, Health & Social Care Forum
	020 7837 3777

	Betsy Lau-Robinson
	Senior Safeguarding Lead - UCLH  
	0207 380 9313

	Tom Preest 
	Head of Anti Social Behaviour Community Safety
	0207 974 3461 

	Pam Jones
	Associate Director GP & Hospital Support 

	020 7685 5943

	Linda Davies 

	Safeguarding Adults Operational Lead – Royal Free Hospital
	020 7794 0500

Ext 38263



	Josie Adams
	Housing Management
	0207 974 1241

	Jeanette De La Harpe
	Evaluation Officer
	0207 974 2764

	Lorraine Morrison
	Adult Social Care Information Team
	0207 974 6455

	

	Chair: Lyn Romeo
	Business Support Manager          0207 974 6676

	Minute taker: 
Reshma Upadhyaya


	

	APOLOGIES FROM

	Name
	Role and organisation
	Contact details

	Mike Cooke
	Interim Director Housing &Adult Social Care
	0207 974 5577

	Jonathan Freedman 

	Clinical Services Manager, Inpatient Rehabilitation and Continuing Care

 – Camden NHS Provider Services
	020 3317 3327

	Kirin Saeed 
	Service User – Chair of the Engagement Sub Group
	0207 388 6676

	Rebecca Harrington 


	Assistant Director Strategic Planning and Joint Commissioning Camden Council and PCT
	0207 974 2095

	Katie Carlton
	Health & Social Care Development Officer. Voluntary Action Camden – Voluntary Sector 
	Now left VAC replacement Nancy Towers 

	Mark Hazleton
	Borough Commander Fire Service
	07810 850672

	Archna Mathur
	Acting Asst Director of Contracts and Performance NHS Camden
	020 3317 2671 

	John Sutherland 
	Borough Commander Police 
	

	Adam Kerr 
	ACO, London Probation Trust 
	020 7609 8909

	Ros Alexander 
	Principal lawyer, Legal Services 
	0207 974 6037

	Lorraine Colledge 
	Head of Procurement - People Services
	0207 974 2827


	
	ITEM


	ACTION

	1.

	Introduction and Apologies
Noted above
	

	2.
	Minutes and Actions from the last meeting 7th Sept 2010
Jo will send Carol information to be included in the previous minutes of 7th Sept 2010
Safeguarding Board Development Plan – Val and Kirin working on making it more accessible.
Voluntary sector colleagues had requested training for trustees as part of their Induction
Action – Nancy to produce a proposed training specification

	Nancy Towers 



	3.


	Engagement Research Project –  Jeannette De La Harpe
Jeanette gave an interesting update on the project.

Small scale pilot – has been handled very sensitively, the criteria are very stringent and complex as a result of which only 20% of service users are eligible for being interviewed.

All feedback has been recorded.

The following difficulties were encountered

· If service users get upset then the interview must be stopped and the data can not be used.

· The interviewer needs to be skilled and redirect the service users through the safeguarding process if new or continuing safeguarding issues emerge. 
· It has been helpful to have a trusted person at the interviews

· Individual face to face and group setting options were preferred methods of giving feedback so that things could be explained.

Comments from the group

· Would be helpful to have more outcome based research i.e. what actions were helpful and comparisons with other research.
· People raised the following areas for improvement – slowness of process, actions not carried out. More work is being undertaken to probe.
· Betsy commended Camden in commissioning this research and recommended for it to continue.  

A full report will come to the March meeting.


	

	4.

	Discussion on ‘Community Intelligence – gathering information from the fire/community safety services and managing referrals through WISH Plus’ 

This item to be deferred to the next meeting in March
	Tom Preest and Mark Hazelton 


	5.

	Update on Annual Report 2009/11 - Val Evans
Case scenarios have been included following feedback

The final version will go on the website

Both Val and Lyn thanked everyone for their input.

The annual Report for 2010-2011 will come to this Board meeting in June 2011 for sign off.

	

	7.

	Independent Chairs for SAPB (15 minutes) (Carol O’Brien
Carol has been researching other Local authorities’ experience, pay and grading for this role and how many days this person would devote to the role.
Most Local authorities have a Council Officer as the chair and not always a Director for Adult Social Care. A few have the lead member for Social Care as the Chair.

The following points were raised;

· The success of a Chair depends on the effectiveness of the person in this role.
· Need to have clear role and responsibilities for the chair
· This Board will be a sub group of the Health and Wellbeing Board.
· Given that there is so much change it was felt that the chair continues to be the HASC Director until the changes are in place and embedded. It was raised that the Vol sector agreed having a consistent chair on all subgroups and having one person as the chair has been helpful and progress has been made.
· The position can be reviewed in at an appropriate time once the changes have happened.
· It was also noted that Camden and Islington would not be sharing a chief executive
Action – Circulate the Chief Executive’s announcement of Camden and Islington.
· It was agreed by all that there would not be a joint Partnership Board with Children Schools and Families.

· It was agreed to have a rotating deputy/vice chair.
· It was raised that the Director for Public Health should also need to be at this meeting.

· Everyone thanked Carol fro her research

 It was agreed to continue to have the Director for HASC as the chair and seek nominations for the deputy Chair form a non statutory organisation.

Action – Carol to develop the criteria and job profile for the chair and vice chair.


	

	8.
	Multi-Agency Quality Audit Report 2010 (10 minutes) (Lyn Romeo) summarises the key findings from the August 2010 audit. Acknowledging that real progress has been made from the previous years audit. 
We now have a process and structure in place to check what is being delivered.  Lyn stated that it is essential that actions identified for ‘service improvements’ need to be acted on. 
Action – Carol will send each sub group the relevant parts of the Quality Audit Report for their feedback on their actions.
Anju raised the production of a DVD that has been produced in conjunction with child protection officers and which has proved to be useful for BME communities to raise awareness.

Carol thought that Dan Thomas had also produced communications for BME communities.  She would check and let board members know what had been done. 
It was noted that;

· The audit has had  a real impact on service planning
· A short audit will take place in Jan 2011 and a report to be produced in March 2011. 
· All future audits will then take place each year in January to enable us to enable it to feed into our business planning and development work. 

	

	9.
	Safeguarding Board Development Plan
Val raised that Exceptions report has been produced with actions completed and only include outstanding action to be taken. To make it more simple

All welcomed the report.

Training and Development update: 

It was raised that training budgets will be affected in view of the Council needing to identify savings. Discussion took place on how partner agencies could contribute e.g. offer venue at no cost etc.

It was agreed that Josie would attend the next Training sub group to give feedback on the training that Housing management has undertaken and its impact.

Action – Stephanie Scoffield And Val to produce business case for what is needed. Members to take this back to their organisations and send in their ideas to Val.

Feedback regarding Subgroups.

It was agreed to consider merging some of the subgroups 

The following was proposed

· Policy and Procedure to mere with Training Sub group

· Communications and Engagement to merge

· The QA to remain separate to evaluate the effectiveness of the others.

Action – Carol to review the subgroups and bring back proposals the board to consider. 

	

	10
	Performance Update – Lorraine Morrison went through the data report.

Action - Lorraine would add text to explain the data and trends emerging and the action being taken to update data for future reports
· The Vol Sector and GP category has been added

· Jo raised that the number of referrals for the Vol sector is low.
Action – Jo to send Carol information on cases they have referred to see why these have not been recorded.

· Betsy asked for a breakdown in the number of referrals from the Acute  Trusts -  Royal Free and UCLH and inpatient services
	

	10.
	Forward Plan for SAPB
Agreed – this will be forwarded to board members with minutes in future.  Board members need to take responsibility for checking this to see if they need to prepare reports/presentations for future board meetings. 

Any requests to add items to the forward plan – send these to Carol.  It will be the Chair responsibility for agreeing/declining additions to the forward plan. 


	

	11.
	Any Other Urgent Business – Val raised that the MCA LIN has become a sub group to this board. Data from this group will be forwarded to board members in the same way that other sub group data/information is shared. 
All raised that the venue at St Pancras was more spacious and requested that future meetings are booked at this venue. 
Action – Reshma to investigate booking St Pancras for future meetings of the SAPB. 
It has been proposed to have a joint meeting with Children Schools and Family Directorate on 22nd March 2011 with a theme e.g. Substance Misuse and the impact on Children and Adults.
Action – Carol and Terry to plan the joint meeting. 

	

	12.
	Date of next meeting – 22nd March
Venue to be confirmed
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